
 
 John Rossi 

55 Water Street, 32nd Floor  

New York, NY 10041 

(T) 516-868-5600 

jrossi@mettel.net 

via email 

 

July 31, 2023 

 

Mr. Gary Widerburg 

Commission Administrator 

Public Service Commission of Utah 

Heber M. Wells Building 

160 E. 300 South 

Salt Lake City, UT  84111 

    

   Re: Metropolitan Telecommunications of Utah, Inc. d/b/a MetTel 

     Withdrawal of Utah Price List No. 2 

 

Dear Mr. Widerburg: 

 

Effective July 1, 2023, MetTel ceased billing for Switched Access services.  Rate reductions, mandated 

by the FCC over the last number of years, have reduced switched access rates to a level where it is no 

longer economical to continue billing for these services.  Calls originating from and terminating to 

MetTel end users will continue to be completed normally by the underlying ILEC from whom MetTel 

purchases end user lines. 

 

Consequently, MetTel respectfully requests withdrawal of Competitive Access Provider Services – Price 

List No. 2 in its entirety. 

 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 /s/ John Rossi 

 

John Rossi 

Regulatory Analyst 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

cc: Sean Sullivan, VP Product Management and Regulatory Affairs  

 


